From: Paul Muir

To: A19 Downhill Lane Junction
Cc: Mark Jackson1; Toni Sambridge

Subject: RE: TR010024 - Application by Highways England for an Order Granting Development Consent for the A19 Downhill Lane Junction Improvement project

Adequacy of Consultation Request - Response required by 8 February 2019

**Date:** 04 February 2019 12:52:13

Dear Sir or Madam,

Thank you for your letter dated 25<sup>th</sup> January 2019 with the reference TR010024.

I can confirm that Sunderland City Council is satisfied with the adequacy of consultation undertaken in respect of the proposed scheme for A19 Downhill Lane junction, which is subject to an application seeking a Development Consent Order.

I trust this is of assistance.

## Regards

## Paul

Paul Muir Group Engineer Transportation Development Sunderland City Council Jack Crawford House Commercial Road Sunderland Tyne and Wear SR2 8QR

Direct Dial: 0191 5611300

From: A19 Downhill Lane Junction [mailto:A19DownhillLaneJunction@pins.gsi.gov.uk]

**Sent**: 25 January 2019 15:38 **To**: A19 Downhill Lane Junction

Subject: TR010024 - Application by Highways England for an Order Granting Development Consent for the A19 Downhill Lane Junction

Improvement project. Adequacy of Consultation Request - Response required by 8 February 2019

\*\*\*This message originates from outside your organisation. Do not provide login or password details. Do not click on links or attachments unless you are sure of their authenticity. If in doubt, email 'Ask.ICT@Sunderland.gov.uk' or call 561 5000 \*\*\*

Please find attached a letter in relation to the application for a Development Consent Order (DCO) from Highways England for the A19 Downhill Lane Junction Improvement project.

## Kind Regards

A19 Downhill Lane Junction Improvement

Case Team

Major Applications and Plans

The Planning Inspectorate, Temple Quay House, Temple Quay,

Bristol BS1 6PN

Helpline: 0303 444 5000

Email: A19DownhillLaneJunction@pins.gsi.gov.uk
Project Page: A19 Downhill Lane Junction Improvement

Web: infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk (National Infrastructure Planning)

Web: www.gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-inspectorate (The Planning Inspectorate)

Twitter: @PINSgov

This communication does not constitute legal advice.

Please view our <u>Information Charter</u> before sending information to the Planning Inspectorate.

\*

Correspondents should note that all communications to or from the Planning Inspectorate may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for lawful purposes.

individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the system manager.
This footnote also confirms that this email message has been scanned by Websense Email Security Gateway for the presence of computer viruses.
*********
2
Confidentiality: this email and its attachments may contain confidential and privileged information. If you are not
the intended recipient, please inform the sender by return email and destroy all copies. Unauthorised access, use, disclosure, storage or copying is not permitted.
For information about how we collect, use, share and retain your personal data,
visit: <a href="https://www.sunderland.gov.uk/data-protection">https://www.sunderland.gov.uk/data-protection</a> . Any email including its content may be monitored and used by the Council for reasons of security and for monitoring internal compliance with policy. Email may also be disclosed in response to a request for information, unless exempt under access to information legislation. Please be aware that you have a responsibility to ensure that email you write or forward is within the bounds of the law.
The Council cannot guarantee that this message or any attachment is virus free or has not been intercepted and amended. You should perform your own virus checks.

This email has been scanned by the Symantec Email Security.cloud service. For more information please visit http://www.symanteccloud.com